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IDAHO TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT

Department Memorandum
DATE:
 April 22, 2004
TO:
Division Business Managers; District Business Managers; and Personnel Technicians
FROM:
Mary Harker, Manager

Human Resource Services
RE:

FY 2005 Merit Pay Program
The Idaho Transportation Board and Director have approved a merit raise program for department employees.

Listed below are some items that are very important in the implementation:

· All classified employees with permanent status who have at least a meets expectations rating as of the date of implementation will receive a permanent increase.
· The merit program will be effective on June 6, 2004.  
· The pay increase will appear on employees’ checks on July 2, 2004.
· The most critical item is that employees must have a current evaluation on file to be eligible for any merit pay.  The Division of Human Resources rules state that employees must be evaluated every 2080 hours (annually).  

· All employee evaluations due through June 6, 2004, should have been completed and sent to Headquarters Human Resource Services office by April 16, 2004.  If a new evaluation(s) cannot be completed by April 27, 2004, a copy or copies of the most recent evaluation can be submitted, with the appropriate dates and new signatures.
· Employees who currently have a below expectations/unsatisfactory rating will not be eligible to receive an increase.
· New hires on entrance probation or voluntary probation, hired on or before the effective date of the merit increase (June 6, 2004), will receive the increase upon successful completion of their probationary period.
· Benefited temporary employees with 6 months cumulative service and who are performing satisfactorily as of June 5, 2004, will receive an increase at the meets expectations rating level.

Time frames are very short, and your assistance is critical to ensure HRS is able to meet processing deadlines.  
We appreciate your cooperation and support in implementing the FY2005 Merit Pay Program.

